Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at St.Faiths Centre - Mon. Feb. 20th. 2017
Present:  Mrs.M.Rodgers (vice –chair)  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mr.J.Matthewson  Mrs.R.Scarff
Mr.D.Roper  
Apologies: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman) Mr.R.Wilkes  Mr.D.Fortescue  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe  


Mr.S.Fidler
Public Participation The post mistress was in attendance and outlined the perceived difficulties that the mobile van at the St.Faiths Centre would cause to her business and showed members a petition of around 750 signatures urging the Post Office to retain the services provided at Horsham St.Faith.
a) Police Report 4 crimes had been recorded during January. PCSO Emmerson was in attendance and said that these related to only two incidents.
b) County Council and District Council Reports Cllr.Roper said that the County budget would see an increase in precept of 4.8% with 3% ring fenced for adult social care. Broadland would be increasing their precept by £5/band D.
c) Norwich Airport JCC Report Mr.Fidler had tabled a report from the AGM which indicated increased passenger numbers and destinations whilst helicopter flights were less due to a reduction in offshore activity
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above.
2. Declarations of Interest







Mrs.Scarff - SchoolGovernor





Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting
3. Minutes of the January meeting were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports The Clerk had obtained an indicative price for the cemetery drive and turning circle which would be in the region of £28,000 + VAT. It was agreed to discuss this further at the next meeting. The Clerk had checked with Broadland DC who had informed him that there was no scope to change the addresses of 14a – 14d Newton Close and he confirmed that all were clearly marked.
5. Planning None
6. Cemetery Seat A resident had asked permission to install a small bench in the blind lane cemetery at their cost. After some discussion it was agreed that this was acceptable but that this should be done as a gift to the parish and the Council would take responsibility for it afterwards.
7. Beck Lane Ford  Complaints had been received about 4x4 traffic using this ford and churning up the surface etc. and causing a nuisance to adjacent residents. As this is a public highway the Parish Council has no jurisdiction on the matter and the Clerk was asked to pass the matter to Norfolk County Council pointing out that in it’s current state the ford could only be used by high vehicles and 4x4’s
8. Mobile Post Office Following the representations earlier, the Council resolved that a letter be sent to the Post Office sharing the concerns of local residents who had signed the petition and re-iterating the Council’s stated position that the mobile van would best serve the residents of Newton St.Faith if it were located in the Fairholme Road area of the village.
9. Village Fayre Correspondence relating to a proposed May Fayre on Swan Green on June 10th. was noted and also that Norse and the Medical Practice would allow parking on their premises. No objection was raised and the organisers would be asked to liaise with the Council’s grass cutting contractor to fit in with their proposals.

10. Correspondence A resident had contacted the Clerk offering her services as a co-opted member. The Clerk was asked to write and ask for more details to put before the next meeting.
11. Accounts passed for payment






E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)

£147.50
J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)


£505.27
Scooper Dooper
Bin Emptying



£176.32
Anglian Water
Waterloo Allotments


£51.48
Neil Howe

Hedge Cutting (inc.VAT)

£144.00
12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would chase Broadland DC for replacement signs at Waterloo Road and Cross Keys Close. A drain in Coltishall Lane had not been cleared. A child had hurt her head on the play equipment at Newton Park but members agreed that this was all constructed in accordance with the relevant standards and that play could never be totally without risk.
13. Date of next meeting St.Faiths Centre  March 20th. 7.30 p.m.
